

















Additionally, a sincere desire in information collection, sharing and mutual cooperation at the
highest level of DOD and VA is needed in order to ensure effective force protection for U.S.
servicemembers who may be exposed to chemical, biological or radiological weapons. The
American Legion is heartened by a February 2003 letter from the Secretary of Veterans Affairs
to the Secretary of Defense, expressing the importance of VA-DOD cooperation in collecting
and sharing adequate health and exposure data from those currently deployed. This cooperation
must continue if we are to provide effective protection for current and future members of the
U.S. Armed Forces.

Again, I appreciate the opportunity to present testimony before the Subcommittee and The
American Legion looks forward to working with each of you on these important issues. That
concludes my testimony.



